June 8, 1946

Dr, James Strachey
41 Gordon Square
Lcndon, WeCe 1

‘Dear Dr, Stracheys

I was plessed to receive your letter, asking me
to write an obituary note on Otto Fenichel for
the International Journal of Psychoanalysis.

I should 1like to inform you that on March 8, 1946,
the members of the San Francisco Psychoanalytic
Society and the Psychoanalytic Study Group of

Tos Angelos held a joint Memorial Meeting for
Otto Fenichel. A% this meeting, I presented a
memorial addresses

The mexbers thought this address should be pub=
i1ished in one of the psychoanalytic journals.

I am enclosing & copy of this paper == it may well
be that you consider 1t too long for publication
in the Intemmational Journal, and also of %too pere
soasl a nature, However, I really would not 1ike
to have it changed.

Best personal regards,
Sincerely yours,
Dr, Ernst Simmel
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